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SCHEDULED EVENTS- The Peninsula User Group calendar of 
activities for the year are listed on our web site.    
WASHINGTONOUTBOARDCLUB.ORG   This calendar is set in December each year and is subject to 
change. It is listed as Port Calendar 2011. 

 Please try to make other plans on Exclusive Use Days. 
 

Calendar- HIGH USE DAYS listed below.       EXCLUSIVE USE DAYS –( EXC )  
MAY-  WED 18th WOC evening BBQ 4-7pm.     SUN 22nd LWSC BBQ. 
 
JUNE -  SAT 4th RCRC REGATTA ( EXC )  SUN 5th RCRC REGATTA ( EXC ) until 1pm. 

       WED 15th  WOC evening BBQ 4-7pm. 
 

JULY – SUN 17th LWSC BBQ & SAIL.     WED 20th WOC evening BBQ 4-7pm. 
 

AUGUST – SAT 5th LWSC work day.         SAT 13th LWSC Delta Dingy Ditch Run ( EXC )        
             WED 17th WOC evening BBQ 4-7pm.         SUN 21st LWSC BBQ.   
 
SEPTEMBER – SUN 18th LWSC BBQ.       WED 21st WOC evening BBQ 4-7pm. 
 
OCTOBER – SAT 1st UCD REGATTA.      SUN 9th RCRC HEAD OF THE PORT ( EXC ) 
 WED 19th WOC evening BBQ.       SAT 22nd LWSC BBQ. 
 
NOVEMBER – SAT 12th WOC STRIPER DERBY ( EXC ) 7am to 2pm. 

 

GOOD NEWS- The guest speaker at our April membership meeting was the Operations Manager, 
Rick Toft from the Port of Sacramento. He talked about the future plans surrounding our area 
in the basin.  Also that The Port is pleased with our clubs presence on the peninsula thus 
providing access to the waterway.  They have plans to reroute and upgrade our entry road 
when the new intersection on Industrial Blvd. is developed. In the mean time they will help us 
maintain the old one. 

  More parking! The wood chipping operation just North of us has moved on. With 
no plans for that area at this time, we have permission to also park there. 

 
PORT SECURITY- The new Patrol boat that Homeland Security has provided for is finally in 

the Port. It is in its own covered dock just east of our ramp. They will probably use it to 
enforce the 100 ft. limit from the port docks and or ships. It also appears to have some fire 
control equipment on board. It was designed to be used by Port Security, West Sacrament 
Police and Fire Departments. 

 

        
        Wednesday evening BBQ, picnic photos  4-20-11.  



WEDNESDAY EVENING PICNICS- Our third Wednesdays Pot Luck BBQ’S started in April, 
on the 20th. They are from 5 to 7pm next to our boat ramp. Our club supplies the  
hamburgers, hot dogs, sodas & fixins. Try to bring some kind of dish, desert, salad or 
whatever that you can share with us. It’s a good time to meet other members and their 
families. Perhaps even talk about some fish story or the one that got away! 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS- As usual we will have our annual first membership renewal on 
Tuesday June the 14th, from 4 to 8pm instead of a regular meeting at the VFW Hal. 

     Thursday June 23rd, 4-8pm VFW HALL.     Saturday June 25th, 9-12 Noon at the Port. 
                                                

     YOU MUST BRING, YOUR CURRENT REGISTRATIONS or a copy of them for your 
BOATS and your TOW VEHICLES that you are going to use in the port, your 
MEMBERSHIP CARD, your GATE KEY, a CHECK or the CORRECT AMOUNT OF 
CASH for your renewal fee payment, and the pink RENEWAL FORM  that you received 
with this letter. Please fill out the top section ONLY.  LEGIBLY !   ( PRINT ) 

 

IF YOU CAN NOT make it to the June renewal dates in person, you may have a family 
member or friend come to the renewal in your place. They must present your Key, 
Membership Card, CURRENT Boat Registration  (Copy or original ), CURRENT 
Vehicle Registration (Copy or original) and the proper amount for payment. If the 
paperwork is in order we will issue your new membership card and sticker.   

*** If you can not make it to one of the renewals, please contact one of our officers to make 
other arrangements prior to the June 14th Renewal date!   
 

GATE - GATE - GATE  - Our gate is being left open far to often lately!!! Please close it! 
 

FISHING REPORT- The big schools of Stripers are gone for the season. 
Commercial and Sport Salmon fishing in the ocean will finally be reopening this year. 
Fishing season will be open in July through December on the Sacramento River. The new 
fishing regulations are due out any time now. 
 

 Officers     Commodore   Gene Marzolf   916-991-3415            Vice Commodore    Gary Voet       916-771-0259 
     Secretary       Dean Needham  916-372-1742                   Treasurer         John Riley       916-344-0125  
               

                    Board Members          Jim Sharpe     916-991-2524           Hap Hammonds     916-925-4002 
                                               Richard Tietz    916-422-5582           Bruce Murray        916-806-6769 
 
          Port Captain    Herb Wilfong   916-371-4641            Sergeant of Arms    Gordon Gee    916-368-0839      
Sunshine Chairman    Todd Davies   916-725-9054         Newsletter Editor   Tom McKenzie   916-456-9118    

      
  By  Tom McKenzie  ( 916-456-9118 ) Please do not call after 8pm.    lwoctom@gmail.com 
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